
 
 
 
August 21, 2017 
 
Ralph Peschek 
Chief Financial Officer 
William S Hart UHSD 
21380 Centre Pointe Parkway 
Santa Clarita, CA 91350 
 
 
Dear Ralph Peschek: 
 
Thank you for agreeing to Piggyback on the San Gabriel Cooperative Purchasing Group RFP#15-
16-D-001 for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 
Driftwood agrees to allow the William S Hart UHSD to piggyback on the San Gabriel Cooperative 
Purchasing Group RFP#15-16-D-001 for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 
Please confirm by signing below and return to my office via fax, e-mail, or mail. 
 
I would like to thank you and your staff for being such excellent customers. I look forward to 
continuing our excellent relationship! 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Dolan 
VP Sales 
 
I agree to piggyback on the San Gabriel Cooperative Purchasing Group RFP#15-16-D-001 for the 
2017-2018 school year. 
 
 
__________________________________   ______________________ 
Signature       Date 


